Chris and Alison Hawksbee in Paraguay

Dear Friends,

We hope you are all keeping well, despite all the cold weather you have had. We say that, because we spent December and January in the UK. It was good to be able to spend time with my mother (Chris’) in Tunbridge Wells. Whilst in the UK, we were able to visit some of our supporting churches, mainly those around and close to Tunbridge Wells. Thank you for your fellowship and encouragement. I'm not too confident about driving in icy conditions; I'm more used to the muddy earth roads out here, but even that is a bit trying as I get older. When I was younger I saw it as good sport. So, at the moment I'm looking out for a used 4x4 to make driving in muddy conditions a bit easier.

Thanksgiving for: When we arrived back at the end of January, we found that Javier, one of our church members had done a very good job house sitting for us. The dog and cats were still alive, and pleased to see us back. We were still able to see that the amount of rain fallen was sparse and visiting some of the communities in the Chaco, their water situation was still far from satisfactory. The rain has been in small doses and so the ground soaks it up quickly not shedding it to fill up reservoirs. Also, it is not enough for the family allotments. Pray, that God will send us more rain in order to fill the reservoirs, water cisterns and be able to plant their subsistence crops.

Thanksgiving for: Just before travelling to the UK in December I spent some time working with an NGO ( non government organization), at their request to help them link up with some of the communities I visit, with a view of helping them with some projects which would be sponsored by the International Development Bank. I'm pleased to be able to let you know, that, these projects have been approved and we are now busy getting all the budgets together for implementation. The NGO I'm helping is called Global Chaco, and is headed up by a Christian friend, who is also keen to help strengthen the local churches where the projects are based.

The Communities to benefit from the projects are: Saria and Karanda and 20 de Enero. The latter two are side by side in the El Estribo settlement. In November we did a participatory diagnosis of the community needs with them in order to prioritize their needs. You've guessed, it was "water"! I actually was able to get a Mennonite farmer to come in with his gear to dig another small reservoir and feed into it long drainage ditches to capture and funnel water to it. A rain of 40mm nearly filled this small reservoir. It has actually meant that the latter 2 communities had somewhere from which to fetch water. We now hope to improve the water supplies even more and put a water filtration tank in 2 communities to feed 2 water cisterns which usually store rain water harvested from roofs. Providing there is water in these reservoirs, these cisterns can provide drinking water for the communities even when the rain water harvested from the roofs has been used up. We don't need to filter all the water in the distribution Prayer: For Alison and I it is a new phase in our lives, as, there are just the two of us once again, and we now have no children at home with us. It means that Alison is on her own when I'm away. Our youngest, Ben, went to the USA to study at university. He appears to have settled in and doing fine as he has several other Paraguayan friends there.

Love and greetings,

Chris and Alison Hawksbee

